
 

Newsletter 18th June 2021 

Our Virtue to Live By for the 

next week is 

Honesty 
“Therefore each of you must put off falsehood and speak truthfully to your neighbour, for 

we are all members of one body.” Ephesians 4:25 
 

Signs we are showing Honesty:  

 
 I tell the truth.  

 I am reliable and trustworthy. 

 My actions match my words. 

 I am honest with myself and others, even when it is difficult. 

 

 

The children have been tasked with showing their incredible HONESTY both 

at school and at home in the coming week. Please let us know via Class Dojo 

or Tapestry of any acts of honesty your child has shown and a photograph 

would be lovely too! 
 If you want to be trusted, always be honest. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Key Dates 

Tuesday 

 
Tuesday 22nd 

June   

Cooking is 

Apple Sponge 

for 

Year 3/4  

Miss Guy  

 

 

 

Friday 25th June  

Year 1 Miss Kirk 

Visit to Thwaite 

Mills 

 

 

 

 

Monday 28th 

June  

Whole School  

Dress as a 

SUPERHERO 
day 

 

 
Tuesday 29th 

June  

Cooking is 

Welsh Cakes 

for 

Year 2/3  

Mrs Child 

 

 

More dates and 

school calendar  

will follow 

shortly 

regarding 

holiday dates 

 

 

  



 

Attendance 

Congratulations to all our pupils in Reception 2 and their parents.                             

Our Reception 2 pupils have 100% attendance. Reception 2 and 

Miss Kemp you are all fantastic!  

Unfortunately, we have only 3 classes who have reached the school 

target this week which is rather disappointing but with a little more 

effort we can turn that around for next week. 

To all our pupils who attend every day we say thank you for always making the effort. 

 

Covid Testing: 

Due to new variants and numbers rising – any child with a 2 day or more 

absence where no contact with school has been may need to get a PCR test 

before being allowed back into school. 

 A reminder that all parents/families can access home testing. I strongly encourage you to 

take advantage of this opportunity to keep everyone safe. You can just visit a pharmacy and 

pick up these tests, alternatively use the link below to order your twice weekly tests.  

https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests 

Pupils with any of these symptoms MUST still take a PCR test at a testing 

centre. 

• a continuous or new cough   

• loss of taste or smell  

• a high temperature  

Our school 

target is 

97%. 
 

Class 

This 

week 

% 

Sept 

2020 

to 

now % 

 

 

This 

week 

% 

Sept 

2020 to 

now % 

Rec 1 95.7 97 Year 3/4 96.5 98.7 

Rec 2 100 98 Year 4 95.2 97.9 

Year 1 94.6 95.8 Year 5 92.8 97.4 

Year 2 99.3 98.6 Year 5/6 93.5 98.3 

Year 2/3 95.5 96.7 Year 6 96.8 96.9 

This week’s attendance is 96%  

Attendance this week is just below school target so we 

will be sending texts or DOJO/Tapestry messages 

to arrange meetings with parents regarding their 

child’s attendance. 

A huge thank you to all our parents and carers who get our 

children in to school every day, you do a great job.                                         

It will be worth it! 

https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests


Our Superstars of this week 

Well done to all our superstars, we are so proud of you! 

 
 
 

Holidays 

As you are aware, the Government has allowed movement to 

certain countries on the green list. Please be aware, that head 

teachers are not allowed to authorise any holidays in term time.  

Please be careful when booking holidays to ensure children do not 

miss any more days in school especially after the national 

lockdowns.  

Whilst myself and staff  appreciate the need for a break, we are 

trying extremely hard to catch up lost learning and it would not 

Class 
Star of the 

week Reason for award 

Reception 1 
Isla For being a good friend. 

Pete For great improvement in PE and being a good team player. 

Reception 2 
Krisha For being a kind and caring friend. 

Lola For trying hard in her Phonics work this week. 

Year 1 
Kyle For a big improvement in his writing. 

Lucas S For a big improvement in his writing. 

Year 2 
Annabel For being a kind and thoughtful friend.  

Luana For excellent effort in Reading. 

Year 2/3 
Sonny For amazing Maths skills.  

Lucas For trying hard to work more independently. 

Year 3/4 
Nicola For having an enthusiastic approach to her learning. 

Magdalena For having an enthusiastic approach to her learning. 

Year 4 
Fatou For fantastic work with her times tables. 

Jayden For trying hard to work more independently. 

Year 5 
Connor For a fantastic effort in Cooking. 

Millie For a fantastic effort in Cooking. 

Year 5/6 
Scarlet For showing consideration and maturity. 

Sarah For showing consideration and maturity. 

Year 6 
Amelia For being a superstar. 

Ieva For always contributing in all lessons. 



be advisable for further gaps to develop as a result of holidays 

which should be booked to take place outside of term times.  

Please continue to put your child’s education at the top of your 

priorities and support their valuable learning 

time by ensuring holidays are booked during 

school holidays. 

 

 

Uniform:  

Now that all non-essential shops have now opened, 

please ensure that your child is wearing the correct 

uniform at all times. Please note PE kit is navy shorts and a plain white t-

shirt. A plain navy or black tracksuit may be worn on PE days. Trainers need 

to be plain black or navy. Thank you for your ongoing support in ensuring 

children are dressed in correct school uniform especially on PE days. 

 

Collecting children  

Please note one adult only is allowed to pick up at home time to support our 

risk assessment. This is to limit adults on site and in the line outside.  Social 

distancing rules are still in place, please adhere to them. Where possible, 

please wear a face mask when on school premises.    

Absences 

A small number of children have been absent with no reason is given so the 

office staff have had to try to contact parents. Please remember that it 

essential that you inform the School Office by 9.30am with the reason why  

child is not attending school that day.                                 

 
 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend and God bless from                                               

Mrs Walsh and all the school staff. 

 

   

 


